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Marius Miklea

From: Peter Ladner 
Sent: Friday, January 29, 2021 10:42 AM
To: corporate
Cc:
Subject: sidewalk inventory, addressing a major pedestrian hazard
Attachments: FA098D8C-1F52-45D2-9A68-8645B65F50CD_1_201_a.jpeg; 

6CFDE9EC-9474-41D1-8E73-7CA004030ABD.jpeg

Dear Mayor and Council: 
 
I notice that pedestrian amenities are featured throughout your 2018-2028 Transportation Action Plan: 
 
eg. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Given this commitment, I am curious if the RMOW has an inventory of priority actions for pedestrian 
improvements on roadways (outside the Valley Trail). 
 
I notice that Function Junction (rightfully) has been identified specifically for sidewalk improvements, but there 
are other areas also in dire need of attention based on danger to pedestrians, proximity to major commercial 
hubs, and pedestrian volumes. 
 
I am particularly concerned about the section of Gondola Way from Lake Placid Road at least to Sundance 
Place.  
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While this is technically a privately-owned road (owned by the three adjacent strata properties) it is officially a 
public right of way because it is maintained by the RMOW. When the Bunbury development went in a few 
years ago, the RMOW granted the developer a right of way on this road with no permission or consultation with 
the owners. In my view this asserts public control and responsibility for this road.  
 
The letter of the law requires 100% approval from every strata property owner for any improvement funding, 
and this is all but impossible to achieve. Over the years, the three Marmot Place strata councils involved have 
supported this, but have been unable to muster any financial commitment. 
 
We are left with an extremely dangerous, well-trod, steep, curving public road with zero pedestrian protection, 
steps from a bus depot, gondola base, and commercial centre, de facto RMOW responsibility for it, and 
effectively no alternative to dependence on the RMOW for pedestrian improvements. 
 
Assuming RMOW would step up to address this long-running very dangerous pedestrian risk on this stretch of 
road, I understand that sidewalk investments need to be prioritized. 
 
So can you tell me: 
How does the RMOW set priorities for sidewalk construction/improvement? 
Does the RMOW have any plans for sidewalk construction aside from Function Junction? 
Does the RMOW have any other precedent for public maintenance of a legally-private road other than Gondola 
Way? 
Could a branch of the Valley Trail be extended up this hill to divert pedestrians away from the highway and 
connect with the Function Junction Valley Trail? 
How would you advise those of us who risk our lives on that road each day to proceed? 
 
Thank you for your interest in this significant public safety issue. 
 
 
Peter Ladner 
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